[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.emf]                                                                
St. Mary’s Chapter & Auxiliary Unit 26

P. O.  Box 288

California, Maryland 20619

June 2011

“If I cannot speak well of my Comrades, I will not speak ill of him or her.”

“Serving those who served – with honor.”

CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander: 

Easther Locklear   
(301) 862-1080  
email:   easther.locklear@navy.mil 

SVC:

             Don King
 
(301) 997-1036
  
email:   reitad@juno.com,

JVC: 


Mike O’Rear

(301) 373-5390

email:   None


Adjutant:  

Edward Flynn         
(301) 373-4927 

email:   eflynn@olg.com
Chaplain:  

Hal Noell
          
(301) 904-4677  
email    harold.noell@gmail.com  

Asst. Chaplain:           Robert Parsley              (301) 737-0000

email:   r.parsley@excite.com
Chapter

Robert Boles

(301) 994-0848

email:   bolesr@md.metrocast.net 

   Service

Easther Locklear
(301) 862-1080

email:   Easther.locklear@navy.mil 

   Officers:

Ed Flynn

(301) 373-4927

email:   eflynn@olg.com 

   


Robert Wilcoxen
(240) 895-0058

email:   robertwilcoxen@verizon.net 

AUXILIARY OFFICERS

Commander: 

Miriam Boles            
(301) 994-0848 

email:   mboles@md.metrocast.com
SVC:                              Beverly LaBarge
(301) 904-8135

email:   bevctmd@msn.com 

JVC:                              Linda Phillips

(301) 862-3402
  
email:    lmpnpp@gmail.com
Adjutant:                    
Ruth Wilcoxen

(240) 895-0058

email:    ruthwilcoxen@verizon.net 

Chaplain:  
             Kelly Evans 

(301) 475-8159  
email:    petiteone@md.metrocast.com 

N E X T   M E E T I N G

July 6, 2011
VFW Post 2632

California, MD  20619
7:00 P.M. (1900)
COMMANDERS MESSAGE

Dear Comrades,

The Annual State Convention was held from June 2 - June 5, 2011.  The weather was beautiful and the convention was a great success.

 

The new State Commander is Mike "Maddog" Sater and the new senior vice is our own Robert Boles.  I know that Robert will be a great representative for our Chapter and for the State.  I was elected to the Department Finance Commission as a replacement for SSgt. Ross.  SSgt. Ross was called to active duty and had to resign.  Our chapter for the past four years has held positions from State Commander, line officers and committees and I hope the chapter will continue this tradition for years to come.

 

During the State Convention, Chapter 26 had several members attend training for chapter services officers.  They were Bob Wilcoxen, Robert Boles, Ed Flynn and I.   

 

On June 6th, the MSO Van was in Lexington Park at the Patuxent River Air Museum.  This event was very successful in the fact that thirty-three veterans were able to ask questions and submit applications for veteran’s assistance (compensation/pension).

 

We have several upcoming events where volunteers will be needed:  

    September                    Forget-Me-Not Campaign (Hal Noell is the POC for this event)

                                          NAVAIR Air Show (Bob Wilcoxen is the POC for this event)

  

I wish everyone a Happy and Safe 4th of July.  Do enjoy and stay safe.

 

Remember our service members who are in harm’s way to protect and defend our freedom!! 
Blue Water Veterans: Those Veterans who served on open sea ships but did not set foot in Vietnam and have an Agent Orange-related disease may still apply for VA disability compensation if they believe they were exposed. VA decides eligibility on an individual basis. Find out more about Blue Water Veterans and VA benefits:   http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/bluewaterveterans.asp.  Visit the Agent Orange homepage to learn more about Agent Orange and related VA benefits:  http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/  

Remember our next meeting is July 6th at 1900 (7pm) at VFW Post 2632.  See you there.

Easther Locklear, Commander                                                         Edward Flynn, Adjutant

AUXILIARY COMMANDERS MESSAGE

Wow, this year’s State Convention in Ocean City was great!  Our guest this year was the National Auxiliary Commander, Susan Henry.  She was very knowledgeable, friendly and I learned a lot from her.  Susan’s theme this year has been H.A.T.S.  “Helping All That Serve” by highlighting the Auxiliary.  We had five members of Unit #26 attend.  That is a very good turnout, thank you.   

Our new State Commander is Jean Lawson from Unit # 34.   I am proud to say that Unit #26 now has three Past State Commanders. (Go St. Mary’s Unit #26!!!)

Ruth is now a Past State Commander!  Ruth has done a great job the past two years as our State Commander.  She held training sessions several times which was very helpful.  She has traveled to each Unit for a visit and has attended almost all of their Christmas Parties and Installations.   But her job isn’t really done, she will be helping where and when she is needed.   Thank you Immediate Past State Commander Ruth Wilcoxen!  Congratulations on a job well done!

Wilma is the State Judge Advocate and has been the Judge Advocate for several years now and really knows her stuff, she knows all the rules and such and if she can’t answer something, she finds out for us.   Plus she has been the chair for the State Constitution and By Laws for several years now.   This is a lot of work and seems never ending as something has to be changed every year.  Wilma has to read every single word out loud at the meetings so we can discuss it and vote on it.  Usually reading it at least two different times!  This a not always an easy job as there are always lots of questions and discussions.  Thank you Wilma Myers, you have done a great job as always!
Becky has been on the Finance Committee for a few years now.  This is not an easy job either, they have lots of meetings and phone calls to get our money straight but she has done a wonderful job.  Thank you for your hard work Becky Dennee, good job!

We were very happy that Lavern could attend convention this year; she says it has been many years since she was able to.  She stepped right up and did what was asked of her and she is now the DAVA State Conductor.  Lavern also has a position on the State Constitution and By Laws Committee.  Thank you Lavern Wasson, I know you will do a great job!

I am the new Ways and Means Chairperson.  I have a few things I am working on and I would be happy to hear any of your ideas.  

I really hope more of us can attend next year, we do have a lot of meetings where business is taken care of, but we have a lot of fun too!

Our new Disabled American Veterans Auxiliary State of Maryland Officers for the year 2011-2012:
Commander             Jean Lawson               Unit  # 34                Adjutant                 Carol Simmons           Unit # 22
SVC
                     Bonnie Cuocci             Unit  # 18                JVC                         Teresa James               Unit #   7
Treasurer                 Dorothy Zerrlaut        Unit  # 22                Judge Advocate      Wilma Myers               Unit # 26

Chaplain                   Claudia Holt                Unit  # 34                Conductor               Lavern Wasson           Unit # 26

Immediate PSC        Ruth Wilcoxen            Unit  # 26

Congratulations Ladies!!

June 9th was the Individual Augmentee Welcome Home Ceremony.  We welcomed home 10 brave young men.  It is always a very heartwarming event!  

Did you know that the DAVA will be celebrating its 90th birthday this coming year?  National DAVA has a Face Book page you can join that has information on it plus you can talk to other members from all over and add your ideas and thoughts.  It’s free so why not join.  Technology is a wonderful thing!  If you log on to www.DAV.org you will be able to go to the DAVA site and print forms and the blue book and the yellow book.  These are our “bibles” for the DAVA.  You can order DAVA items like shirts, hats, charms, and books.  It also has the new guide lines for who is now eligible to join the DAVA.  Spread the word about the DAVA, get new members, young and not so young, all are needed and wanted.  

Unit #26 won several awards at State Convention.  In our category of 50 and above members, we were awarded 1st place for Community Service, 1st place for the Americanism Program, 1st place for the Mae Holmes Report, 1st place for Legislative Work and 1st place for Non-VA Hospital Work.  Congratulations and keep up the good work.  Remember, when you do any volunteering, record it somewhere to be turned in at our monthly meetings or anytime during the year.  Keep your hours, mileage, what and where you did work and any donations of money or items.  If you have any questions about this, please ask.  Even if you can’t make it to our meetings, you can still turn in your volunteering efforts. 

Remember to wear red on Fridays to show support for our troops.  Say thank you to any member of the military you see, you don’t have to know them, it isn’t much but it means a lot to them.  Wear something red, white and blue when you can and if you have a DAVA shirt, wear it and you will be surprised at the number of people who will ask you questions about DAVA.  It is a good way to get new members.   

I apologize for the length of this article; I am very excited about the upcoming year and hope that everyone else will be too!

We celebrated Flag Day on June 14th.  What a great day to honor our Flag and our Country!  I am proud to be an American! 

 See you on July 6, 2011 at our next monthly meeting held at the VFW Post in California, MD at 1900 (7:00) p.m.

 Miriam E. Boles, Commander                                                           Ruth Wilcoxen, Adjutant
CHAPLAINS CORNER

The Chapter sent a message of recovery to Comrade Keaton Ward of Great Mills.  The Wilcoxen Comrades visited Comrade Vince Thrasher at Charlotte Hall.  Mr. Thrasher remains a voluble excellent source of personal experiences.  He greatly enjoys visitors and I personally enjoy him.

 

As we remembered Flag Day and prepare to celebrate the birth of our great nation on the Fourth of July, we must pause to remember all of the veterans who have served and are serving under our nations' flag.  Especially remember the disabled and those who gave the ultimate sacrifice.  

Yours in Service,   Hall Noell, Chaplain,         
CALENDAR OF EVENTS

JULY 2011
 4 - Independence Day - FLY YOUR FLAG
 6 - Chapter/Unit 26 Meeting, VFW Post 2632, 7:00 PM (1900)
AUGUST 2011
 3 – NO MEETING DAV/DAVA Chapter/Unit 26

 4 - U.S. Coast Guard Birthday

 4 - 9 National Convention - Hilton New Orleans Riverside, Two Poydras Street, New Orleans, LA  70140,  
           (504) 561-0500, Room Rate:  $124
SEPTEMBER 2011 – FORGET-ME-NOT MONTH
 3 - 4 Air Show Patuxent River Naval Air Station, Patuxent River, MD Time: TBA

 5 - Labor Day

 7 - Chapter/Unit 26 Meeting, VFW Post 2632, 7:00 PM (1900)
11 - Patriot Day

18 - U.S. Air Force Birthday

28 - Rosh Hashanah begins at sundown

29 - 10/1   National Auxiliary Fall Conference, Hilton Netherland Plaza, 35 W. 5th Street, Cincinnati, OH 45202,                  

                  (513) 421-9100, Room Rates:   Range from $110 (s/d) -$140 (tr/qu) 
